MAJ 00825

This helps us to keep an accurate record.

**Treasure Hunt Quiz:** Can volunteers kindly remember to offer primary school visitors of reading age, a chance to do the Treasure Hunt quiz - they will need a parent to assist them? (**Not** a volunteer!) Once completed, the children are rewarded with a stamp, sticker and, **provided** the child's parent or carer gives permission, a lolly from the jar in the cottage.

**"Volunteer Hours" Book:** This year can all members, (I'm afraid I'm a culprit), try to remember to enter the hours worked at the cottage, or at home on museum business in the <u>"Volunteer's Hours"</u> book. It really is important to keep a record of the time volunteers spend, as such a record may well be impact on future funding or submissions.

**150th Road Boards Anniversary:** It will be the 150th Anniversary in May 2012 of the Moorabbin Roads Board. (The Inaugural Meeting was not actually held until June of 1862) I have been requested to forward appropriate photos on a CD to Ms E. Triarico, GECC's History and Heritage Co ordinator and she will design a "low-key" display for the Bentleigh Library. 'Box Cottage' Museum was also visited by Suzanne Snooks, the Arts and Culture Manager for KCC to enquire if the MHS would be interested in assisting Kingston Council with a celebration of this date. I'm unsure what help the MHS could offer, but to date there has been no further correspondence from KCC suggesting what form of assistance they may require.